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Isolation 
My report this week will be a little shorter than normal as I will have spent the first four days 
of the week in isolation following a positive COVID Test.   
 
NAPLAN 
This week, students in Years 7 and 9 have undertaken the annual NAPLAN testing.  This test-
ing occurs nationally every year for students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 and looks at growth and per-
formance in Literacy and Numeracy.  We have been very pleased with the way our students 
went about their testing this year and look forward to the results being released in Term 3.  If 
you have any questions about the NAPLAN testing, please do not hesitate to contact the Col-
lege. 
 
CUST Training 
On Wednesday afternoon, our staff were joined by the staff at the Primary school for 2 hours to 
undertake the second session of the Community Understanding and Safety Training.  I would 
like to thank our Koorie Education Support Officers (KESO’s) and special speakers, Uncle 
Daryl, and Uncle Ron, for sharing their stories and culture with us and looking at realistic and 
meaningful ways that we can incorporate this into our teaching, for the education of our entire 
community. 
 
Pirate Day 
The SRC conducted Pirate Day today and it was great to see the number of ‘Pirates’ and the 
like at the College.  While it is a fun day, the meaning behind the day is to raise money for 
brain cancer research – a fund chosen by the SRC in tribute to Miss Carswell who was appoint-
ed at the beginning of the year, only to be struck down by this disease.  We were honoured to 
be joined by Margaret and Garry Carswell, Miss Carswell’s parents, and her sister, nieces & 
nephews, who came and shared in the day with all of us. 
 
Cross Country 
Friday afternoon saw the running of the House Cross Country.  A full report will be included in 
next week’s newsletter. 
 
Upcoming dates 
Thursday 19 May – First Review Day 
Monday 23 May – NCD Cross Country 
Tuesday 31 May – LMR Cross Country 
Monday 6 to Thursday 9 June – Yr. 9-11 Exams 
Tuesday 14 June – Professional Practice Day – No students expected at school. 
 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal 

Principal’s report 
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VicSRC Training at Charlton College 

SRC representatives from Years 9 to 12 attended VicSRC Training conducted by the LLEN at 

Charlton College on Thursday 5 May, from 11 am to 1:30 pm. 

 

The two-hour session, led by Barb and Ange, provided training about what an SRC is and how 

to make it effective in your specific school. It also enabled students to network with SRC Reps 

from Charlton College and Donald High School.  

 

The session outlined why the SRC is an important school organisation: 

* Better decisions are made when students are involved; 

* Students learn more when they have input into their learning; 

* Schools are happier places when students are involved in decision making; 

* Students have a right to be heard with issues that affect them. 

 

Student Representatives completed an icebreaking activity where they selected images and 

described how they related to what they thought about the work of the SRC. They then read 

and discussed the SRC Group Agreement and groups conducted skill mapping to discuss their 

strengths as group members.  

 

A think-pair-share activity was used to conduct a team reflection on the work of the SRC at 

our school. Everyone worked effectively together to present our collective ideas to the whole 

group. There was also discussion about the successes and challenges of working with the SRC, 

some action planning and discussion about how to run effective meetings. 

 

The LLEN put on a delicious lunch at the end of the session, during which SRC Reps provided 

some feedback and advice about the LLEN’s ENGAGE program.  

 

All members of St. Arnaud College’s SRC participated actively and expanded their knowledge 

of the role of the SRC in the school and how it can be more effective. 

Calvin Taylor 

SRC and Student Leadership Coordinator 

 SRC Report 
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YEAR 7 and 9 SIT NAPLAN 
 
Year 7 and 9 students participated in the Australia-wide NAPLAN 
assessments this week. Students sat online testing in NAPLAN for the first 
time. They worked hard to complete four tests on Reading, Language 
Conventions, Writing and Numeracy.  Well done to all Year 7 and Year 9 
students who participated to the best of their ability and learnt the many 
requirements of sitting tests and exams.  

Naplan 2022 
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Maths and Science News  
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Year 7 STEM Experiment 

Pringle’s Challenge 
 
At the end of Term 1, Mr. Redmond set Year 7 Science students a STEM challenge to design a 
package to safely send one pringle via Australia Post, back to the school. Pupils could work in 
pairs or on their own. The students came up with some elaborate design ideas, some big and 
some small.  The team that returned the pringle back in the fewest pieces would be declared 
the winner, and would receive a prize: a full tube of Pringles.  
In total, 12 separate packages were sent, and all returned.  Early in Term 2, during their  Sci-
ence lesson, the packages were carefully opened. Some of the packages did not fair well and 
the chips were smashed, but much to Mr. Redmond’s surprise, 6 packages returned with their 
pringles perfectly intact!  
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Year 8 Food Technology 

Term 2, Week 2, saw the Year 8 Food class cook Vegetable and Ham Slice and 

Blueberry Muffins. In our theory class, we started looking at what factors influ-

ence our food choices. There are many factors; the main ones being family and 

friends. We will look at other factors over the next few weeks. 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Food  
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Year 8 Food continued 
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Year 11 Food Studies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Food Studies 
The Year 11 Food Studies students have been studying the topic of ‘Indigenous 

Australian Food’. Last week, the students made Kangaroo Chili Con Carne with 

bush chips. Kangaroo is an animal that has long been used as a source of food 

for Indigenous communities. Kangaroo meat is a very nutritious food as it is high 

in protein, iron and zinc, and is low in saturated fat.  

 

The recipe used a range of spices to enhance the flavour of the kangaroo 

mince to produce a tasty main course. The bush chips provided a contrasting 

crunchy texture and flavour, and used bush flavourings of ground aniseed  

myrtle, lemon myrtle, native pepper berries and wattle seeds. 
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Year 11 Food Studies – This Week 
The Year 11 Food Studies students have been looking at food crops and they 

made potato and bacon pancake stacks with maple syrup. Potatoes were 

one of the first crops grown and traded throughout the Americas. In this recipe, 

the steamed mashed potatoes are lightened with beaten egg white to pro-

duce a very airy, delicate pancake. The addition of eggs and milk to the reci-

pe provided a source of protein and some calcium. 

 

 

Year 11 Food Studies continued 
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SRC Fundraiser’s  
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Dolly’s Dream Fundraiser 
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The Big Freeze Fundraiser 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 

 

 

Living on Hope Street 

By Demet Divaroren 

 

We all love someone. We all fear something. Sometimes 

they live right next door - or even closer. 

Kane will do everything he can to save his mother and his 

little brother Sam from the violence of his father, even if 

it means becoming a monster himself. 

Mrs Aslan will protect the boys no matter what - even 

though her own family is in pieces. 

Ada wants a family she can count on, while she faces new 

questions about herself. 

Mr Bailey is afraid of the refugees next door, but his 

worst fear will take another form. 

And Gugulethu is just trying to make a life away from  

terror. 

On this street, everyone comes from different places, but 

to find peace they will have to discover what unites them.  

A Dark Inheritance (The Unicorn files) 

By Chris D’Lacey 

 

When Michael Malone discovers his supernatural ability 

to alter reality, he is recruited by an organization  

dedicated to investigating strange and paranormal  

phenomena. He joins in hopes of finding his father, who 

mysteriously vanished three years earlier. Michael's first 

task is to solve the mystery of a dog he rescued from a 

precarious clifftop -- a mystery that leads him to a strange 

and sickly classmate and a young girl who was killed in a 

devastating accident. Stakes are high as Michael learns to 

harness his newfound ability and uncover the deadly 

truth about his father's disappearance. 

A bold and thrilling tale of alternate realities, paranormal 

mystery, and extraordinary adventure.  
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Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 



 19 

Information 
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Information 
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Information 
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Health & Wellbeing 

 

 
INVITATION FOR PARTICIPANTS 

 
ONLINE ASSESSMENT OF ANXIETY DISORDERS IN AUSTRALIAN 

ADOLESCENTS 
 

Is your teenager frequently nervous in social situations, overly worried about lots of 
little things, afraid to be away from you, or afraid of specific objects or situations 

(e.g., dogs, doing speeches at school)?  
 

At Macquarie University, we are conducting an online study that includes a 
thorough assessment of anxiety concerns in adolescents 12 to 17 years. We are 
providing this service online via Telehealth and at no cost to families. Participants 

will also receive a $30 gift voucher as a thank-you for their time.  
 

If you believe your teenager may be experiencing anxiety, please contact 

bddproject@mq.edu.au to find out more about the project.  

mailto:bddproject@mq.edu.au
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community News 
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Community News 

IDAHOBIT DAY- Tuesday MAY 17TH 2022 
 

International Day Against Homophobia, Biphobia, Interphobia & 
Transphobia (IDAHOBIT), Celebrating LGBTQIA+ people  

globally, and raising awareness for the work still needed to combat 
discrimination 

  
 

Come to school on Tuesday May 17th  
wearing a Rainbow coloured Top or Socks  
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Community News 
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Community News 

IDAHOBIT DAY - May 17th, 2022 
International Day against Homophobia, Biphobia, 
Intersexism & Transphobia.  
 

A day which aims to raise awareness, stop  
discrimination, and celebrate gender diversity 
all over the world.  
 
Participation by the St. Arnaud Secondary College,  
St. Arnaud Primary School and EWHS at a Pride Flag 
Raising Event. Students who wish to take part, 
please contact School Nurse Tania for more details.  
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

May Mon 9th  Yr. 9 Morrisby Interviews 

Yr. 8 Camp Deposit due 

 Tue 10-12th NAPLAN-Yr. 7 & Yr. 9 

 Wed 11th Yr. 11 Fit 2 Drive 

 Wed 11th MIPS 

 Fri 13th House XC (PM) 

Yr. 9 Morrisby Interviews 

Brain Cancer Fundraiser—Pirate Day 

Yr. 11 & 12 ODE Apollo Bay Camp - Payment due $185 

 Mon 16-17th Yr. 11 & 12 Outdoor Ed Apollo Bay Camp 

 Wed 18th Yr. 11 Fit 2 Drive 9am—1pm 

 Mon 23rd NCD XC 

 Mon 23rd MIPS 

 Wed 25th Yr. 9 & 10 Snow Camp 

$250 Instalment due  

 Fri 27th Do It For Dolly Day Fundraiser 

 Mon 30th Questacon STEM Yr7-9 

 Tue 31st LMR XC 

June Fri 3rd MIPS 

 Mon-Thurs 6th-9th Yr. 9-11 Exams 

 Fri 10th 3rd VSSS rehearsal-Ballarat 

 Mon  13th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues 14th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 15th Semester 2 begins 

 Thurs-Wed 16th/22nd MIPS 

 Fri 17th Yr. 9 NCTTC-Try a VET day 

 Tue 21st Yr. 10—12 Wimmera Career Expo 

 Wed 22nd MIPS 

 Fri 24th End of Term 2 - Finish 2pm 


